
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

August 26, 2009 

Mr. Wyman Hong 
ZONE 7 WATER AGENCY 
100 North Canyons Parkway 
Livermore, California 94551 

Project No. 33107-007514.03 

Subject: Well Destruction Documentation at Groth Brothers Chevrolet, 59 South L Street, 
Livermore, Alameda County, California 

Dear Mr. Hong: 

Bureau Veritas North America, Inc. (Bureau Veritas) on behalf of Bordoni Ranch LLC and Green Valley 
Corporation Tenancy in Common (BGTIC), is submitting this letter to document the well abandonment 
activities that occurred on August 26, 2009 at the above-referenced property (the “Site”).  Monitoring well 
MW-1 was installed in April 1994 pursuant to a Leaking Underground Storage Tank (LUST) release under 
regulatory oversight by Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH).  ACEH requested that monitoring 
well MW-1 be abandoned in order to obtain environmental closure for the issues pertaining to the former 
USTs.  On August 6, 2009, Zone 7 Water Agency (Zone 7) issued Permit No. 29052 to abandon 
monitoring well MW-1 using the pressure grout method.  A copy of the permit is appended.   

On August 26, 2009, the well was abandoned in accordance with the conditions documented on the 
permit under the oversight of Bureau Veritas personnel.  A representative from Zone 7 was on-stie to 
approve the grouting activities.  The well was dry and the measured total well depth was approximately 
44 feet below ground surface (bgs); there did not appear to be sediment or obstructions within the well 
casing.  Bureau Veritas contracted with HEW Drilling, a California C-57 licensed drilling contractor located 
in East Palo Alto, California, to abandon the two-inch diameter well.  HEW personnel filled the well casing 
with neat cement grout and maintained a pressure of approximately 25 psi for at least 10 minutes, which 
forced the grout through the perforations of the well screen and into the surrounding formation.  
Approximately 30 gallons of grout was injected into the well casing and surrounding formation.  Upon 
approval by Zone 7, the PVC well casing was then removed to approximately two feet bgs and the 
remaining borehole annulus was backfilled with concrete to the original surface grade.   

Bureau Veritas completed the required California Department of Water Resources (DWR) Well 
Completion Report for the abandonment of MW-1.  As requested, the original DWR Well Completion 
Report signed by the driller is appended.     
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If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at 925.4226.2607 or 
craig.pelletier@us.bureauveritas.com.  

Sincerely, 

Craig Pelletier, P.G. 
Senior Project Manager 
Environmental Services 
 
Attachments –  Zone 7 Permit No. 29052 
 DWR Well Completion Report for MW-1  
 

cc:  Mr. Jerry Wickham, Alameda County Environmental Health, 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 
250, Alameda, California 94502-6577 

 Mr. Michael Bordoni, BGTIC, 777 North First Street, San Jose, California 95112 

Mr. Todd Trekell, BGTIC, 777 North First Street, San Jose, California 95112 

 Mr. Cleet Carlton, RWQCB, 1515 Clay Street, Suite 1400, Oakland, California 94062 








